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Hello Club Members, 
 
I want to take this opportunity to welcome back old members and to welcome those members new to the club.  This is your club 
so if you would like to see something put on the schedule of events, or have any suggestions for a better run club, please do not 
hesitate to let one of the board members know.  We welcome new ideas and really want input from the membership on how to 
make this club the best it can be. 
 
The next few weeks promise to be very, very busy.  By the time you read this we will have already had what has come to be an 
annual fun field day at the Hell's home in Lakeland.  Hope you were able to join us, enjoyed yourselves and learned something 
about field training.  You have vast resources at your disposal for any questions you may have about field work so don't be 
afraid to ask.  We were all novices at one point and some of us still are. 
 
February 4 is the date for our annual TD test.  This year we decided to add the TDX to our schedule.  Thank you Joyce for 
spearheading this endeavor.  If you are available, please volunteer to help lay tracks on Saturday Feb. 3 and come out to help 
with the actual tracking test on Sunday Feb. 4.  Details are on the web page or contact Joyce at softwindgr@aol.com. 
 
The following weekend, Feb. 11 and Feb 12 is our annual spring hunt test.  As always, volunteers are needed for both or either 
days.  We will be setting up on Friday and of course, the bitter end crew can always use new people.  If you've never been to a 
hunt test, this is the one not to miss.  We offer two Junior hunt test, two Senior hunt test and one Master test which will run 
both Sat. and Sunday.  This is really a don't miss event.  You will get to see our goldens at their best doing what they were bred 
to do.  Details are on the web page or contact Mike Orloff at baddogs@bellsouth.net. 
 
February 18 is the Eye Clinic and February 19 the Heart Clinic held in conjunction with the Strawberry Cluster in Lakeland.  
Registration forms are in this newsletter.  Dr. Noelle McNabb will be doing the eye exams and Dr. Wendy Arsenault the heart 
exams.  Both are board certified in their respective fields.  I can use volunteers to help with these clinics.  Please contact me if 
you can help, even an hour will be very much appreciated.  My email is mischiefgolden@gmail.com.  Our monthly meeting will 
be held on Saturday around noon. 
 
Lastly, we'd really like some suggestions on how to make our website more dynamic and user friendly.  If you have any ideas 
please share them with one of the board members. 
 
Remember, cherish every minute you have with your friends, family and dogs.  Our time with them is very fleeting and each 
moment should be enjoyed to it's fullest. 

 

Camille 
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GOLDEN TALES IS A PUBLICATION OF THE 
MID-FL GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB 

 
 

OBJECTIVES OF THE MID-FLORIDA GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB 
 

 
 

To encourage and promote the purebred Golden Retriever; and to do all possible to bring their natural 
qualities to perfection. To urge members and breeders to accept the standard of the breed as approved by 
the American Kennel Club as the only Standard of Excellence by which Golden Retrievers shall be judged; 
and to do all in its power to protect and advance the interests of the breed by encouraging sportsmanlike 

competition at dog shows, obedience trials and field events. 
 

Established 1984 
Find us online at: 

WWW.MFGRC.ORG 

MFGRC OFFICERS FOR 2012 
 

PRESIDENT  CAMILLE DOEHRING mischiefgolden@gmail.com  407.859.4571 
VICE-PRESIDENT JOANNE HELL  tohell@email.msn.com  863.859.4610 
SECRETARY  DEBBIE FINCH  gaga4goldens@cfl.rr.com  407.957.1530 
TREASURER  TOM HELL   tohell50@hotmail.com   863.859.4610 
 

MFGRC BOARD MEMBERS FOR 2012 
 

JUDI VOLPE   dolphreek58@yahoo.com     407.599.4486 
SHIRL PHILLIPS  jpandsp@bellsouth.net     407.282.5549 
LEAH WRIGHT  lwright129@cfl.rr.com      407.782.4350 
TAMMY HODGKINS  tammyk97@bellsouth.net     386.734.6595 
JILL WALLACE  kninetrainer@aol.com      863.324.4776 
DEENA STRAUSS  dsgoldens@gmail.com      561.376.4024 
 
 

COMMITTEES FOR 2012 
 

 

AKC Public Education Coord.  Britta Coy  puppy5234@aol.com 
GRCA Delegate    Ellen Bartkus  bartkuse@bellsouth.net 772.567.6651 
GRCA Columnist   Sheree Melhuish gottabgold@aol.com  941.747.8710 
Membership     Joanne Hell  tohell@email.msn.com 863.859.4610 
Newsletter     Leah Wright  lwright129@cfl.rr.com  407.782.4350 
     Robert Dargie  rdargiejr@cfl.rr.com 
Puppy Referral    Deb Farris  faragold@yahoo.com  727-544-9376  
Rescue Liaison    Robin Scott   fourdogsr@juno.com  407.592.0752 
WC/WCX    Ann Rowe   Magikgldn1@aol.com  352.735.3565 
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GOLDEN TALES 
Leah N. Wright, Co-Editor 

lwright129@cfl.rr.com 
Robert Dargie, Co-Editor 
rdargiejr@cfl.rr.com  

 
Golden Tales is the official publication of the  

Mid-Florida Golden Retriever Club. It is published 
monthly online and distributed to all MFGRC 

members and newsletter subscribers.  
 
SUBSCRIPTION RATES: 
Included with paid MFGRC membership. Available online or via 
regular mail (must notify editor if you wish to receive via US Mail) 
 
MFGRC MEMBERSHIP 
Membership information is available from Joanne Hell at 
863.859.4610 or tohell@email.msn.com. 
Individual: $25 
Family: $25 
Associate (non-voting): $25 
Membership rosters are available to MFGRC members but are 
not intended for business, non-profit or personal solicitation of 
any manner whatsoever. 
 
CLUB CORRESPONDENCE should be sent to the Secretary, 
Debbie Finch, at  gaga4goldens@cfl.rr.com. 
 
ADVERTISING RATES 
Full page (with photo):  $25 * 
1/2 page (with photo):  $15 * 
Commercial full page:  $50 
Commercial 1/2 page:  $30 
Business card:  $50/year (12 issues) 
*Ads for litters must be accompanied by copies of all health 
clearances to the editor. 
NOTE: 
For all advertisements placed in Golden Tales, advertisers 
MUST send payment in with your ad to the Newsletter 
Editor at the time of submission.  If submission of the 
advertisement is done via email the ad cannot be placed in 
Golden Tales without payment.  
Please send payment to Leah Wright, 459 Weathersfield 
Avenue, Altamonte Springs, FL 32714.  Make all checks 
payable to MFGRC. 
It is the Advertisers responsibility to confirm with the 
Newsletter Editor that she has received your advertisement 
and your payment.  
 
LITTER ANNOUNCEMENTS 
Offered as a service in conjunction with MFGRC’s puppy referral. 
Health clearances and $25 must be submitted to a puppy referral 
coordinator (see previous page) prior to publication of the 
announcements. 
 
BRAGS, IN MEMORIAM, EVENT LISTINGS 
Items of this nature will be printed with NO CHARGE and must 
be submitted to the Editor. The editor reserves the right to make 
changes for content OR length. 
 
No text, photos or drawings may be reproduced without 
permission from the editor. 

Copyright 2012 MFGRC 

From the Editor(s) . . . 

Happy New Year to one and all.  I hope yours is starting out well 
and that peace and prosperity will be yours throughout the com-
ing year! 
 
The end of year award winners for people and dogs is on page 6, 
under the general meeting minutes for December.  Congratula-
tions again to all of the winners.  You deserve the recognition! 
 
February is a busy month for MFGRC, and we have lots of vol-
unteer opportunities.  If you can spare some time, come on out 
and help your club.  On February 4 and 5, 2012, you can help 
with track laying for our TD/TDX test.  On February 11 and 12, 
2012, we are holding our annual spring hunt test.  And finally, 
on February 18 and 19, 2012, we are once again sponsoring an 
eye clinic on the 18th and a heart clinic on the 19th at the 
Strawberry Cluster dog shows in Lakeland, Florida.  Contact 
information for all of these events is on page 7 of the newsletter. 
 
Thanks go out this month to Mary Coffman for contributing two 
great recipes to Golden Tales; one for dogs and one for people!  
Just don’t get the two mixed up.  I can’t wait to try the doggie 
birthday cake.  Smudge will be 7 in February, so that might be a 
good time to give it a go.  My skills as a baker are pretty pa-
thetic, but I just might be able to manage. 
 
Your editors are excited to bring you another year of Golden 
Tales, and we look forward to your pictures and stories about 
your accomplishments throughout the next year.  Keep them 
coming! 
 
Until next month . . . 
 
Leah Wright 
Editor 
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December Board Meeting Minutes  
 
The MFGRC Board Meeting was called to order by Camille Doehring at 7:55 pm. on December 9, 2011 at Camille Doehring’s home. 
 
Board Members Present:  Camille Doehring, Tom Hell, Joanne Hell, Judi Volpe,  Shirl Phillips, Debbie Finch, Ann Rowe and Leah 
Wright. 
 
Vice President’s Report:  Debbie Finch had two new applications but had not received the code of ethics so we will wait until we re-
ceive them to vote on these. 
  
Secretary’s Report:  Judi Volpe had no report.  Shirl Phillips moved we accept the November board minutes.  Joanne Hell seconded.  
Vote was unanimous. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  In the interest of the Club, we do not publish income information on the internet. 
 
Tom Hell reported that he received a thank you letter from the National Breast Cancer Foundation after MFGRC donated 1300.00 to 
them from the raffle at the Agility Trial. 
 
Club dues are due to Tom Hell at this time! 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
WC/WCX:  Everything went very well.  Great day and great working dogs! 
 
February Hunt Test:  Tom Hell reported that everything is ready.  Entries are open on Entry Express.  The test will be held on Feb-
ruary 11 & 12, 2012. 
 
 
Eastern Regional:  We have been approved by AKC.  There was discussion about the judges gifts, sale of merchandise and what we 
need to order.  Show site will be visited probably after the first of the year but Camille Doehring and Shirl Phillips 
have found a great hotel with great pricing.  There was discussion about the raising funds for the trophies.  Remember - We will 
need as many volunteers as possible so please plan to help out!  Contact Shirl Phillips for more information. 
 
Dates:   October 24, 2012 - WC/WCX 
             October 25, 2012 - Set up 
  October 26, 2012 - Everglades Specialty 
  October 27, 2012 - MFGRC Specialty 
  October 28, 2012 - Regional Specialty 
  
Old Business: 
 
DACOF:  Debbie Finch is still looking for volunteers to be on a DACOF team.  Contact her if you are interested or if you have any ques-
tions. 
 
End of Year Awards (people):  Joanne Hell reported all is done and ready. 
 
End of Year Awards (dogs):  Robin Scott has volunteers to take this on for next year.  She will work with others to get updates and 
will get the applications ready to go out in a timely manner next year. 
 
Holiday Party:  All is set.  It will be held on Friday this year because of the Eukanuba Invitational. 
 
Meet the breeds:  Nancy Greenbarg has been working on getting everything ready to set this up.  We are ready and set up will be 
done on Friday, December 16, 2012. 
 
New Business: 
  
Web Page:  The board will look into some changes on the web page after the first of the year. 
 
Rescue Reunion:  Debbie Finch reported that she thinks the reunion is going to be held on February 28, 1012.  If this is so, there 
maybe a conflict with the Strawberry Cluster.  She will check into this. 
 
Heart and Eye Clinic:  We will be holding this once again at the Strawberry Cluster.  Camille Doehring reported that Dr. McNab is 
all set as our eye doctor  but she is still looking for the heart doctor.  This will be held on February 18 & 19, 2012. 
 
Board Planning Meeting:  We are looking at Saturday December 31, 2011 or Sunday, January 1, 2012 depending on schedules. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Ann Rowe.  It was seconded by Shirl Phillips. The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 pm.   
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December General Meeting Minutes  
 
The meeting was called to order by President Camille Doehring on December 16, 2011 at 8:13 p.m at the Christmas Party held at Ann Rowes. 
 
Present: Patty McCabe, John & Rosa Blair, Mary Coffman, Ted, Cindy, and Ben Crowell, Camille Doehring, Anney Doucette, Debbie Finch, Betty 
Lambert, Nancy Greenbarg, Michele Lemole, Glenda Manucy, Jerrie Morrison, Randi & John Moseler, Mike Orloff, Pat Kopco. Jan & Brad Pad-
dock, Allison Peck, Shirl Phillips, Sally Ray, Caroline Roetzer, Ann Rowe, Maura Roxby,  Denny Scott, Roger Shorey, Kristin Sipus, Deena & Ted 
Strauss, Dee & John Thibodeaux, Barbara Tucker, Judi Volpe, Susan & Gary Wilks, Leah & Jon Wright, Marilyn Booher 
  
Guests:  Julie & James McNichol (Guests of Ted and Cindy Crowell), Collette Jaynes, Amanda Myers and Jill Berke  
 
Camille Doehring began by welcoming everyone to the party and gave out a big THANK YOU to Ann and Bob Rowe for being such wonderful 
hosts! 
 
Shirl Phillips read her poem tribute to Collette Jaynes for hosting such a wonderful National in Atlanta this year. 
 
Debbie Finch presented a small token of golf balls to Bob Rowe as a thank you for hosting the party and she also presented the gift to Camille 
Doehring for being president for the year of 2011. 
 
Camille Doehring read the nominations for next year. 
 President - Camille Doehring 
 Vice President - Joanne Hell 
 Treasurer - Tom Hell 
 Secretary - Debbie Finch 
 Board - Shirl Phillips, Judi Volpe, Leah Wright, Tammy Hodgkins, Deena Strauss, Jill Wallace 
 
Vice President’s Report: No report 
  
Secretary’s Report: No report.  Sue Wilkes moved to accept the minutes from last month.  Rosa Blair seconded.  Vote was unanimous  
 
Treasurer’s Report: Tom Hell was unable to attend.  Judi Volpe read the report from the minutes of the board meeting.  In the interest of the Club, 
we do not publish income information on the internet. 
         
2012 dues are due to Tom Hell!   
     
Committee Reports 
 
February Hunt Test:  Mike Orloff reported that entries are coming in slowly.  Right now there will be two master stakes, two senior tests and two 
junior tests.  This will be held in Mt. Verde and volunteers are needed! 
 
TD/TDX:  Debbie Finch reported the test will be held on February 6, 2011 with set up being on February 5, 2011 at the Lee Vista property. 
 
DACOF:  This event is held the end of June.  Debbie Finch is working on setting up a MFGRC team.  Contact her if you are interested. 
 
Eastern Regional Specialty: This will be held on October 24-28, 2012.  WC/WCX will be held on Wednesday, October 24.  There will be a CCA of-
fered on Thursday October 25.  Everglades Golden Retriever Club will have their Specialty on Friday, October 26; MFGRC’s Specialty will be on 
Saturday, October 27 and the Regional Specialty will be on Sunday, October 28.  The event will be held at Lee Vista which is off 436 near the Or-
lando Airport.  Shirts are available for $15.00.  If you are interested contact one of the board members. 
 
Judges for the events are as follows: 
 
WC/WCX - Patty McCabe, Glenda Manucy, Ellen Bartkus and Jimmy Bryan 
 
Everglades - Kathy Lorentzen - Dogs, Bitches & Intersex.  Collette Jaynes - Sweepstakes.  Carol Ann Klein 
 
Mid Florida - Jane Jansen - Dogs & Intersex, Ellen Harden - Bitches, Sue Schwarz - Sweepstakes and Celeste Mead - Obedience 
 
Regional - Col. Jonathan Chase - Dogs & Intersex, Ken Matthews - Bitches, Margorie Blake - Sweepstakes and David Maurer - Obeidnece 
 
Old Business 
 
There was no old business to report. 
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End of Year Awards (dogs) 
 
OBEDIENCE DOG OF THE YEAR 2011 
DEAUXQUEST SOFTWIND SMOOTH MOVES, UD, RE, TD 
Joyce Swegle 
 
SHOW DOG OF THE YEAR 2011  
GCH, CH GEMINI FALLCHASE THE BUTLER DID IT 
Maura Roxby & Cindi Metcalf 
 
AGILITY DOG OF THE YEAR 2011 
DEAUXQUEST IT’S MY TURN TO SHINE UD, MXJ, AX, XF, CCA 
Robin Scott 
 
FIELD DOG OF THE YEAR 2011 
 This award was a tie so it is shared by: 
 
CH DEAUXQUEST MIDKNIGHT RAMBLER CDX, GN, RAE3, MH, OA, OAJ, NAP, NJP, OF, NFP, WCX, VCX, DDHF 
Pat Kopko & Mike Orloff 
      
CH DEAUXQUEST HARD DAY’S KNIGHT UDT, VER, RAE, MH, WCX, CCA,VCX, DDHF 
Anney Doucette 
 
TRACKING DOG OF THE YEAR 2011 
CH HILLOCK’S TORTEGA GOLD CD, RA, TD 
Janet Narushka 
 
RALLY DOG OF THE YEAR 2011  
AMBERSAND’S HEAVEN SENT CD, BN, RAE, OAP, NJP 
Ellen Bartkus 
 
VERSATILITY DOG OF THE YEAR 2011 
CH DEAUXQUEST MIDKNIGHT RAMBLER CDX, GN, RAE3, MH, OA, OAJ, NAP, NJP, OF, NFP, WCX, VCX, DDHF 
Pat Kopko & Mike Orloff 
 
 
 
 
End of Year Awards (people) 
 
Rookie of the Year - Mary Coffman 
 
Above and Beyond - Mike Orloff 
 
Movers and Shakers - Sheree Melhuish 
 
Outstanding Services - Janet Narushka and Janice Fitzgerald 
 
Loyd Keirnan - Shirl Phillips 
 
Nancy McCune Member of the Year - Caroline Roetzer 
 
 
  
A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jan Paddock and seconded by Shirl Phillips.   The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 
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MFGRC 2012 Calendar of Events 

Date Event Location Other Info 
        

Feb. 4-5, 2012 TD/TDX Tracking Test TG Lee Property Joyce Swegle at Softwindgr@aol.com 

Feb. 11-12, 2012 Spring Hunt Test Gey's Golden Oaks 
Ranch, Montverde 

Mike Orloff at baddogs@bellsouth.net 

        

Feb. 18, 2012 Eye Clinic and MFGRC 
General Meeting 

Strawberry Cluster dog 
shows, Lakeland, FL 

Camille Doehring 
mischiefgolden@gmail.com 

Feb. 19, 2012 Heart Clinic Strawberry Cluster dog 
shows, Lakeland, FL 

Camille Doehring 
mischiefgolden@gmail.com 

March  9, 2012 Everglades GRC Specialty West Palm Beach, FL Barb Silverman at barb-
silver222@gmail.com 

March 24, 2012 MFRC Match and General 
meeting 

Ann Rowe’s Ann Rowe at Magikgldn1@aol.com 
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The New Year is ‘nigh, with all that it brings 
Resolutions and parties and all of those things. 
But midst all the fun and the general clamour 

It’s time to take care of a serious matter. 
 

If you don’t want to miss the fun days and food, 
Your golden club dues must be paid very soon. 
So sit down right now and here’s the solution 
Make your club dues your FIRST resolution! 

MFGRC dues were due January 1, 2012.  Don’t delay!   

MAIL YOUR CHECKS TO: 
Tom Hell, Treasurer 

3920 Water Oak Drive 
Lakeland, FL 33810 
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Barbara Anderson 
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 Puppy Referral 
  
I want to thank everyone for allowing me the privilege to work as your Puppy Referral Representative.  Puppy Referral is 
like a 'Welcome Mat' to all that our club has to offer to prospective new members (puppy buyers).  It allows us the oppor-
tunity to meet and educate the public while assisting in placing quality, healthy puppies into new homes.   
  
Puppy Referral is a tool to help you, as a breeder, find good homes.  There are no guarantees that the public will choose 
to buy a puppy from you simply because you list a litter on our club's website.  In other words, it is not the club's respon-
sibility to place a breeder's puppies. There have been questions recently regarding the way litters are listed, the length of 
time a litter is listed, etc.  I would like to clear up a couple of those questions.   
  
#1)  When people call me I DO NOT send them to a particular breeder or listing.  Instead, I refer them to the website so 
that they can obtain the information for all of the litters listed at the time.  If I have new litter information not yet up on 
the website, I will give that information to them as well. 
  
#2)  Our webmaster places the listings as they come in.  They are not listed in any particular order (i.e., date of birth, 
alphabetically, location, etc)  Most puppy buyers look for puppies 'closest to home' first; how they are listed is of little im-
portance. 
  
#3)  The club has set a listing time limit of four months from date of birth.  However, if a litter has been previously listed, 
a breeder has a puppy returned for any reason, that puppy is put back on referral at no charge.  It may appear that the 
'litter' has been listed for an extended period of time. 
  
Over the past several months it became very clear that we needed to address some issues concerning the Puppy Referral 
program.  As a result, our board has decided to make the following listing requirements: 

 
New Puppy Referral Requirements 

for  
Mid-Florida Golden Retriever Club 

 
• Must be a regular member in good standing during the previous 12 months 
• Puppy referral listing will be limited to 4 months after litter whelp date 
• Fee Schedule: 

• If member has attended 2 general club meetings and worked at 1 MFGRC sponsored event during the previ-
ous 12 months the fee is $25.00* 

• If member has not attended 2 general club meetings and has not worked at 1 MFGRC sponsored event dur-
ing the previous 12 months the fee is $250.00 

 
*It is the responsibility of the club member to notify the club secretary and the event chairperson to receive credit 

for these requirements. 
 
Examples of MFGRC sponsored events that qualify for puppy referral: 
 

Winter Hunt Test 
Golden Retriever Rescue Grooming Day 
Spring Match 
Heart and Eye Clinic 
Annual Specialty 
Tracking Test 
Fall Hunt Test 
Agility Trial 
CCA 
WC/WCX 
Participation on club sponsored teams (DACOF/DOCOF) 
 

 

Submitted by:  Deb Farris, Puppy Referral Coordinator 
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Offered as a service in conjunction 
with MFGRC’s puppy referral. 

Health clearances and $25 must be 
submitted to the puppy referral co-

ordinator. 

DEB FARRIS 

faragold@yahoo.com 

727-544-9376  

Born: 

Vern/Diane Gank 386-659-2909  
dv@wonderlandgoldens.com 
BIS GCH Summits The Titanic OS SDHF x CH Wonderlands Muttering Fool 
1 Female born 7-28-2011 
 
Nancy Greenbarg  (Dania) 305-725-0033   
Nancy@CashmereGoldenRetrievers.com  
GCH Axis bold as Love x Cashmere Blue Sky Basin SH WC CCA BOSS 
4 males born 1/6/12      
 
Tom/Debbie Young  (Pinellas Park)  727-742-8562   
wedlv95@aol.com 
Boca Gold's Peking Duck x Honeykyst Southern Belle 
3 males 1 female born 1/3/12   
 
 
DUE: 
John and Rosa Blair (Satellite Beach, Fl.) 321-773-3476  
Jazziesgold@bellsouth.net  
CH Gemini’s Lucky Charm x GHC Int’l CH Fallchase Jazzies D’Fining Moment   
Puppies Due 02/02/2012 
 
DeeDee Davis (Melbourne)  321-288-5591  
deedavissbre@aol.com    
CH Gemini's Lucky Charm x SHR Amberlake's Freemark Chardonnay CD RN JH CCA CGC  
Puppies Due 02/02/2012 
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Do you like spending a day in the fresh air?  Eating lunch outside?  Then 
come out and help us lay tracks and cross tracks for the test.  Please con-
tact Joyce Swegle at softwindgr@aol.com for more information! 
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 SUSAN FULENWIDER 
 
       
 
  
 
 

SPRING HUNT TEST 
 

         This Hunt Test is dedicated to 
         the memory of our dear 
         friend, Susan Fulenwider. 
         Long standing member of MFGRC, 
         Susan was the “Champion” of  
         our Hunt Test.  Susan loved her 
         dogs, loved the competition and 
         always went above and beyond. 
         We really miss her, but know she 
         is walking the field, watching over 
         everything…and cheering on 
         our dogs as they go for that 
         bird. 
 
         Susan…you are truly missed by 
         all. You will always be a presence  
         at our Hunt Test… 
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MFGRC SPRING HUNT TEST 

February 11-12, 2012 
Place:  Montverde - Gey's Golden Oaks Ranch 

Hunting Test for Retrievers, Irish Water Spaniels and Standard Poodles 

 
If you have never  watched a Hunt Test, c’mon out and watch 
our dogs run!!! 
 
Entries will be taken on Entry Express at 
www.entryexpress.net 
 
Entries close Monday, January 30, 2012 at 11:59:59 PM CST 
 
 
VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED:  Please contact Mike Or-
loff at baddogs@bellsouth.net 
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“CRACK” 
  
2 stick butter 
½ C sugar 
Crackers (Saltines) 
Bag of milk chocolate chips 
  
 
 
 
 
 

Heat oven to 350 degrees 
 
Line pan with foil, (I use a ½ sheet pan)  
 
Place 1 layer of crackers touching. 
 
In sauce pan melt butter and sugar on low.  Pour over crackers and bake 10 minutes.  Sprinkle  
Chocolate chips over crackers and put back in oven for 10 to 20 seconds. Spread chocolate evenly over crack-
ers, let cool. 
 
Submitted by:  Mary Coffman 
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Bacon Chicken Layer Cake 
 

This recipe makes a real layer cake! Chicken, bacon and yogurt  
provide aromas that drive dogs crazy for this cake.  

 
• 3 cups flour 
• 1 T. baking powder 
• 1/2 cup butter, softened 
• 6 eggs, beaten 
• 1/2 cup corn oil 
• 2 jars strained chicken baby food 
• 2 cups finely shredded carrots 
• plain or vanilla yogurt 
• 2 or 3 strips of bacon, fried crisp, then crumbled, or use bacon-flavored jerky strips, cut into bits. 
 
 
Generously grease and flour two 8" round cake pans; set aside. Combine flour and baking pow-
der; set aside. In a mixing bowl, beat softened butter until smooth. Add eggs and corn oil; mix 
well. Add strained chicken, and shredded carrots and mix until smooth. Add flour mixture and 
mix thoroughly. Pour batter into the 2 prepared 8" cake pans. Bake at 325° for 60 minutes. Let 
cool for a few minutes before removing from pans. Cool completely on wire racks.  
 
Place one layer on a serving plate and spread yogurt over top. Place second layer on top, then 
spread yogurt on top and sides of entire cake. Sprinkle crumbled bacon or bits of jerky strips 
over top. Use "Pupperoni" sticks for candles. 
 
*I used 3 jars of chicken, substituted 1 cup whole wheat flour and added some crumbled bacon 
to the batter.  I “frosted” with Neufchatel cheese thinned with nonfat yogurt.  
 
Submitted by:  Mary Coffman 
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         Milestones & Achievements 
Patti Roberts is thrilled to say that her “Harley” Fallchase Wheel Smart has earned his 
RA title at the Miami Show on Saturday, December 10, 2011.  “He received a perfect 
score of 100 and what a great performance it was!  However Sunday, December 11, 2011 
was a different story.  Midway thru the course as he approached the jump I could see 
out of the corner of my eye he was getting ready to do something.  Needless to say, as he 
went over the jump his little legs were already running before he hit the ground.  When 
he did come down he was off and running, whipping all around the ring.  I just stood at 
the sign and after a couple of zoomies around the ring I called him back to his station, 
then he was as normal as ever and finished the course with an 89.  He must have been 
bored and wanted to entertain the crowd and the Judge. Now onto his RE and hopefully 
without the zoomies around the ring to entertain everyone.  What would a dog show be 
if it wasn’t for our loyal wonderful dogs?  Only they know what they will do: Give us a 
great performance and win…OR Let’s mess with Mom and have fun. Either way we love 
them dearly.  I would like to give a special THANK YOU to Peggy DeMinico for all her 
many hours of training, not just to Harley but to me also.  She does a wonderful job of 
training both dog and handler.” 
 
Becky Nicholas has some good news this month!  “The boys and I attended a NADAC 
trial by Cool Critters over in Tampa Jan. 7th/8th.  It was a great weekend!  Declan's 
2nd birthday was on friday and then he was entered in his first official NADAC agility 
trial and came away earning his first 3 Novice agility titles (Novice Weavers, Novice 
Touch n Go and Novice Tunnelers) needing 3 Q's in each.  What a good boy.   And of 
course Camden is never to be outdone and qualified in 9 of his 10 Elite runs!” 
 
Anney Doucette has a significant piece of news:  “In December Fisher became a GRCA 
Outstanding Sire by virtue of his puppies' accomplishments in obedience and agility, 
including the youngest MACH golden in history, and two 200-scoring pups with multi-
ple HITs. I am so proud and thankful of these dedicated owners for all of their hard 
work. Fisher is now officially CH DEAUXQUEST HARD DAY'S KNIGHT UDT VER 
RAE MH WCX CCA VCX OS DDHF.” 
 
Mary Coffman has something to brag about:  “My boy Boomer(Sandpiper’s Yankee Doo-
dle Dandy) took 6-9 month puppy in sweeps and the specialty in Brooksville on Thurs-
day. His sisters each took one of those classes, Melody, owned by Colette Jaynes and BB 
owned by Patty Pace.  Melody also took best puppy.  Another sister took her class in 
Virginia that same weekend. The Sandpiper puppies had a good day.” 
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NEXT GENERAL MEETING 

Saturday, February 18, 2012 

Strawberry Cluster Dog Shows 

Lakeland, Florida 

Meeting will be held around noon 

 

GOLDEN TALES 
c/o Leah Wright, Editor 
459 Weathersfield Avenue 
Altamonte Springs, FL 32714  


